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Happy New Year and Merry Christmas!  
I realize that it sounds odd hearing these well wishes in this order but that is how it goes in the church world.  According to the Liturgical calendar the church New Year officially begins the first Sunday in December this year with the first Sunday in Advent.  For all of you keeping score this begins year C.
My understanding and appreciation for Advent continues to grow with every passing year.  When I think of what Advent is all about, it is helpful for us to consider that Advent is to Christmas what Lent is to Easter.  It is a time of spiritual preparation and discernment.  It is that time when we can consider the incredible gift that we are about to receive and how we would like to use it.  I like to think of the gift of Christmas as an unlimited gift card that we can use anytime and anyplace to shape and guide our lives.  But like all gift cards, they only give us benefit if we use them.
I think my Christmas’ have become richer and more fulfilling as my understanding of Advent practices become richer and more intentional. Advent is a time of spiritual centering, reflection and preparation for the year to come so when Christmas gets 
here
 I am ready.  Not necessarily on the outside but on the inside.  I think part of what use to (and still can) make me crazy about Christmas is that I thought everything needed to be just right on the outside in order to be right on the inside, including gifts, decorating the house, the tree, the lights, the dishes, the…the…, the….  You see, I can make myself stressed just thinking about it. And in the course of potentially becoming overwhelmed about the outside, it becomes easier to forget to prepare and make ready the inside 
The
 heart and the spirit of Christmas.  
So for the past few years it is first things first.  Heart and spirit first and then allow
)[image: Texture, Crib, Jesus Birth, Christmas Eve, Christmas] (
News from Pastor Ken
) (
https://www.facebook.com/St-James-United-Church-of-Christ-10150090210425008/
) (
  
)[image: ] (
The purpose of a newsletter is to provide specialized information to a targeted audience. A school newsletter can be a great way to develop a strong relationship with parents.
First choose a short title for your newsletter
— something like "School News,
" 
or “Back to School.” As you choose the title, also take time to think about the newsletter’s theme. What important messages do you want to send parents and families?
Next, establish how much time and money you can spend on your newsletter. These factors will help determine how frequently you publish the newsletter and its length.
Use the body of your school 
newsletter to
 
keep parents apprised of
 
major assignments and class
 events, as well as any 
of 
school district news. Also
 
share news for specific grade
 
levels, and tell parents about
 upcoming events, new faculty, and school 
policies.
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Dear Parents
) (
St. James United Church of Christ
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some time to put up a little tree, a few decorations and a little bit of shopping.  Just as a note, I don’t buy things people won’t use just because I don’t know what they need.   Ah…. Christmas
So once again I have gathered my meditation materials and have been making my short list of any specific 
things
 I am seeking God’s direction about in my life.  I invite you to join me in spirit for a day in prayer, meditation or whatever practice you use to center your spirit, I would enjoy sharing that with you.  I continue to be excited about the journey ahead.  This year I invite you to join me in re-arranging our prioritizes and sharing with me in ways to more fully enjoy Advent and therefore Christmas.  
First, slow down and take time to remember what this season is truly about. It is time for thinking about our individual relationships with God and listening for what it is God would have us to do and who it is that God would have us to be. It is a time of prayer, reflection and discerning.   It is a time for considering and acting on how it is you want God to impact your life.  I also want to remind you to expect the unexpected.  
Secondly, Advent is the beginning of the new church year.  It is a season for appreciating what is, together with the hope of what is to come.  I look with anticipation toward this New Year both in my personal life as well as our life together as a community of faith.  This has been an exciting year of growth and transition for me and our church family.  There continues to be an exciting sense of energy and anticipation.  I invite you to pray and prepare for what God is calling you individually and we as a community, to be and to do in the year ahead.
Third, Advent is the gateway to Christmas and all the joy and anticipation that comes with it.  As I stated earlier, I am aware that during the holidays we are sometimes consumed with trying to do life perfectly.  It seems that no matter how much we do or how hard we work there will always be a couple things more we could have done.  Is not that the way life is.  I think the key to happiness during the holidays as well as throughout life is to slow down, plan for what you can plan, do what you can do, and then relax and take time to enjoy the ride, knowing that things are always going to turn out a little differently than the plan.  Make sure to leave room for the Spirit to do its thing.
During this time of Advent, I invite you to follow that simple formula, plan a little, do a little, and enjoy, remembering that the biggest gift that you will receive is not under the tree.  It is the gift of God’s unending love for you, the gift of boundless, unconditional, unearned, mercy, grace and forgiveness.  So sit a moment, wait a while, take a deep breath, expect the unexpected and then prepare to open the Gift that will transform your life forever. Expect a miracle.
Remember that
 
whoever you are and wherever you are on life’s journey, you are held in God’s unconditional love, boundless mercy, and unending grace.  And there is a place for you here.  
May you know the love and grace of God in your life.  May your heart and life be filled with the Spirit.  Merry Christmas!!
Take care and be well, Peace
Ken
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Upcoming Events
December 1 – 
 9am -      F
irst Sunday of Advent
, 
Communion Sunday
, 
                 Di
scr
e
tionary Fund Collection
December 7 –  2pm -      Cookie Exchange at St. John’s (Fellowship Room)
December 10 – 7pm -     Council 
December 12 – 6:30pm - Women’s Christmas Party
December 15 – 9am  -     Communion Sunday
December 21 – 7pm -      Blue Christmas Service
December 24 – 4pm -      Christmas Service at St. John’s
   7pm – 
     
Children’s Service at St. James
            11pm – 
    
Christmas Service with
 
Communion at St. James
December 29 – 9am  -     Healing Service
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The Discretionary Fund
December 1
, 
2019
Did you know this fund is utilized to aid with rent, utilities, medical supplies, food and transportation to doctors, etc.?
This is generated from the loose change collected the first Sunday of each month.  Please empty your pockets and change purses that day to meet the needs of our church and community.
)

















 (
B-WARM NEEDS
Both Men and Women houses
:
Cleaning supplies:
 Toilet bowl cleaner, bleach, laundry soap, dishwash
er
 detergent, bathroom cleansers
, disinfectants
.
Paper 
Supplies:
 N
apkins, toilet paper and 
Kleenex, trash bags small 
&
 large
Medicines:
 Cold medicine, Day Quill, Tylenol, Motrin, Hand Sanitizer
Women’s 
B-Warm 
House 
Women’s Shelter: PJ’s of all sizes
, 
) (
Blue Water Area Rescue Mission
 
– B-WARM
) (
St. Augustine Richmond Food Pantry
Current N
eeds:
 
Macaroni & cheese, stuffing mix, canned fruit, spaghetti sauce, rice (1 lb. bags), bo
xed potatoes
,  Manwich, 
J
ell
-O / pudding
, 
  
No expired or opened boxes of food accepted
.
) (
Current needs
 are as follows:
Girls size 
10-12 and 14-16 underwear, Girls socks size 6-10 and 10-4, Bo
ys 
size 
4-5 and 10-12 underwear, Boys socks 3-9,  Infant socks Boys & Girls, Women’s underwear size 5, 6, and 7 for teenage girls.  Baby onesies 
boys & girls all sizes, 
baby wipes, shampoo & conditioner  
To put into perspective the impact KIDS has on the community, in 2018 they distributed… 4,611 baby outfits, 1,766 coats, 3,723 pairs of shoes, 9,605 socks, and underwear, 18,249 shirts and 14,417 pants.  
KIDS also collect’s overly worn with holes or stains and sells them to a recycle company .  W
ith 
the money they raise it allows them to purchase items that are needed and helps keep the washer and dryers running to do laundry for the children they serve.
) (
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Outreach Ministry
) (
Kids in Distress
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Prayer List ….
)
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Anniversaries in December
) (
Happy Birthdays in 
December
)
	   1 - Mark Beattie

	   3 – Jerry Maedel

	   6 - Kim LaDuke

	   9 - Rusty Stover

	   9 - Sierra Nicole Pauley

	 10 - Teri Lynn Ross

	 11 - Ashley Beattie

	 13 - Frank Tringali

	 19 - Shirley Teltow

	[bookmark: _GoBack] 25 - Jeff Bandlow

	 25 - Ken Gadd

	 27 – Jim Robertson

	 28 - Jeff LaDuke

	 28 - Robin Meldrum

	 



	12 - Kelly & Terry Pauley

	 16 - Kris and Wally Dombrowski


              		

            				

 (
The financial goal for November was $5852.00.  The total funds donated for general operation of St. James for November was $3965.00.  As we approach the season of giving please remember St. James to keep the church in a good financial state.  The same goal for December is $5852.00 please keep this in mind when considering your December donation.
) (
Earthly Gifts
)					         				





 (
Spiritual Ministry
Please contact Sue 
Tews
 if you are interested in helping with Sunday school.
) (
Roof 
F
und
St. James is still looking for donations to repay the investment fund for the money it used to replace the roof.  Any donation will be welcomed.  Just indicate on your regular envelope or pew envelope the amount you want to give towards the repayment of the roof.  Any amount will help with this repayment to the investment fund.
)

 (
Worship Ministry
Advent Readers and Candle 
L
ighters
 are needed for each week of Advent.  Please sign up on the list that is in the basement.
 
This is in addition to our weekly liturgist readings. 
Need help in the following ministries Communion
 Servers
, 
Usher/Greeter, Liturgists
 
and Altar Care. Sign-up sheets 
for each 
are provided in the basement
.
)								  					
		 		


			 
			






 (
Page 
6
 of 
1
0
)
Christmas Legend
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Christmas Tote Bags for
Local Community Charities
)
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December 2019 collection is for hats, scarves and gloves or mittens.   
The items accepted anytime: hygiene items such as: toothbrushes, toothpaste, dental floss, washcloths, headbands, barrettes and bows, school supplies and toys.
We collect the below items for boys and girls from the age of 2 to 14 years old.  Our goal is to fill 100 tote bags by November 2020 without running out of items.  

Thank you to all you gave supplies and time to shop, sew and organize and fill the bags this year.  I will be looking for people to deliver the totes once the organizations and quantities needed have been confirmed.

Please check the list in the basement because several items we have leftover from this year.  


Ministry Needing Helpers!!!!!
Members are needed to take the items received for donation to B-Warm, Kids-In-Distress and Richmond Food Pantry (St. Augustine).   As you see the boxes/tubs getting full please feel free to help in this ministry by taking the items to the designated places.  Call first, to make sure they are open for deliveries.

B-Warm			Kids-In-Distress		Richmond Food Pantry
				Bev & Gordie Kulman
1920 24th St			1114 S 7th St		St. Augustine
Port Huron, MI 48060	St. Clair, MI 48079		68035 Main St
(810) 956-0768		(810) 326-4505		Richmond, Mi 48062
								(586) 727-5215

 (
Military Prayer List
I will be including a list in the newsletter of our men and women in the military, to acknowledge those who serve and to pray for their safety. Please submit your love one’s, family member or friend’s name, rank and branch of service to Roberta Fisher to be placed on the list. 
PFC Shane David Kinney
Army Airborne
)[image: military_15484]
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Bottle / Can Collection
We are collecting empty and clean bottles and cans with a deposit on them to support our Christian Education Program.  Please bring them to church, there is a box in the basement, back room, by the door for them.
)
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Celebrate the Season
Women’s Annual Christmas Party
Thursday, December 12th at 6:30 p.m.
Church Fellowship Hall (Basement)
Come for fun, food and fellowship and enjoy the Holiday Spirit!

Potluck dinner with a short program and Secret Pal reveal.
The free-will offerings from the evening will go towards:
Sacred Heart / Clearview Women and Children Center
In Memphis, MI
Please bring a dish to share
Guests are welcome
If you bring a guest, remember to bring a gift for them too.
Bring your Christmas gift for your Secret Pal and you can choose another Secret Pal for next year.
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December
 – 
 Open
       
) (
Decemb
er
 Preparer:
 
 Ralph Ski
Communion Servers:
 
Ralph Ski & Mark 
Tews
) (
Altar Care
) (
Communion Servers
)


 (
Liturgists
) (
Ushers & Greeters
)

 (
December 1 –   Open
December 8   - Open
December 15 – 
 Bev 
Kulman
December 22 – Open
December 29 - Open
) (
December 1
 – 
 
 Open
December 8  
 - Open
December 15
 
– 
Bev & 
Gordie
 
Kulman
December 2
2
 
–
 Open
December 29 - Open
)                                                       
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Scripture Readings for 
December
)			

 (
Sunday, 
December 1
Sunday, 
December 8
F
irst
 Sunday 
of Advent
S
econd
 Sunday 
of Advent
Isa 2: 1-5
Isa 11: 1-10
 
Ps 122
Ps 72: 1-7, 18-19
Rom 13: 11-14
Rom 15: 4-13
Matt 24: 36-44
Matt 3: 1-12
Called to Gift
Vision of Peace
Sunday, 
December 15
Sunday, 
December 22
T
hird
 Sunday 
of Advent
Fourth Sunday of Advent
 
Isa 
3
5: 
1-10 
 
 
 
Isa 7: 10-16
  
Ps 146: 5-10 or Luke 1: 47-55
Ps 80: 1-7, 17-19
James 5: 7-10
Rom 1: 1-7
Matt 11: 2-11 
Matt 1: 18-25
Heartbeat of Justice
God with Us
Sunday, December 29
First Sunday After Christmas
Isa 63: 7-9
Ps 148
Heb 2: 10-18
Matt 2: 13-23
Cosmic Praise
)
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Gbe Legend of the
Chrisﬁ Wreatch

The circular shape
of the Christmas wreath
symbolizes eternal life
and the everlasting
love of God,
who sent his only Son
to redeem humankind.
The prickly holly
reminds us of Christ's
crown of thorns;
the red berries,
His sacrifice
for our salvation;
and the white blossoms
bring to mind
His innocence.
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